
KVCC ELT Advisory Board Minutes    June 13, 2018 

Present:  Tom Keena, Mike Pruis, LaJoyce Brooks, Diane Long, Kim Kohlhoff,  Chantell Shane, 
Kevin Brewster, Dave Cole 

Meeting Started:  3pm, ended 3:45pm 

Points of Discussion 

1. Diane made a motion to accept the Fall 2017 minutes and LaJoyce made a 
motion to support. 

2. Tom spoke about the Approved budget items: 
a. PLC’s for Stop Light and Pinewood derby labs. 
b. Licensing agreements for training software. 
c. Function generators (seven this year and seven next year). 

3. Tom & LaJoyce explained the new mechatronics training at KVCC.  A discussion 
followed about the impact on KVCC, the ELT Program and the Industry in general. 

4. ELT 224 book was discussed along with PLC & relays, Drives, preventive and 
Predictive Maintenance & ARC Flash training. 

5. ELT 238 V/D/V course (Elective) was discussed.  The class will need to be updated 
soon. Components of the class are currently laced throughout several classes in 
the ELT Program. 

6. New donations (wire, conduit), along with older donations (transformers, Panels, 
and MCC units removed from industry), could always be used.  

7. The need for some Solar training in the ELT program was discussed. Possibly 
added to the residential or commercial courses. A solar chapter has already been 
added to the residential Course. 

8. Tom is looking into adding options to the AAS requirements: 
a) CIS 100 and BUS 103 may be added to CIS 110.  
b) EDMT Blueprint Reading added to EDMT 102 requirement.  

9. Diane Long has retired from Perrigo and started a new business helping 
companies with their Apprenticeship needs. 
 

10. Motion to adjourn was made and a second motion was also made. 
 

Minutes submitted by Tom Keena 


